
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL ON TEACHER EDUCATION                       2/14/2012 
http://www.eiu.edu/~eiucote 
 
The Council on Teacher Education met at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, February 14, 2012, in Room 2444 Buzzard Hall. 
 
Members present: Dr. Belleville, Dr. Campanis, Dr. Cavanaugh, Dr. Cloward, Dr. Md-Yunus, Dr. New Freeland, Ms. 

Lambert, and Ms. Miller 
 
Guests present: Ms. Reed, Academic Advising 
 
Staff present: Dr. Bower, Dr. Herrington-Perry, and Ms. Wilson 

 
I. Minutes 
 The minutes from the January 10, 2012, meeting were approved. 
 
(Dr. Campanis entered the meeting.) 
 
II. Communication 
 None. 
 
III. Items to be Added to the Agenda 
 None. 
 
IV. Items to be Acted Upon 
 None. 
 
V. Discussion of Shared Governance Report and Implications for COTE 

The Council had a brief discussion regarding the Shared Governance Report and the Faculty Senate questions 
that were generated from their discussion of this report.  It was agreed that COTE needs to remain in touch with 
this process as it is developed.  Dr. Cavanaugh suggested that a subcommittee be formed to draft a 
recommendation to forward to the Shared Governance Committee.  We will discuss this more at our next 
meeting.  If you are interested is serving on the subcommittee, contact Dr. Lassak. 
 
Dr. New Freeland suggested that each Council member look at two universities for our next meeting to see how 
they are structured in regard to their Council on Teacher Education or equivalent committee.  Please send this 
information to Dr. New Freeland and she will compile a spreadsheet to share at our next meeting. 

 
VI. Teacher Education Update 

1. Dr. Bower attended the Advisor Coffee held on February 8 and shared the recent teacher education updates.  
He will be sending out an updated document with the recent changes. 

 
2. There is pending legislation to allow individuals with substitute teaching certificates to be exempt from student 

teaching if they have substitute taught 100 hours or more.  This is not supported by the Illinois State Board of 
Education. 

 
VI. Executive Director’s Report 
 1. Dean Jackman and Dr. Bower will be attending AACTE this week (Thursday-Sunday).  Topics to be covered 

include teacher performance, accreditation, and technology in teacher education. 
 
 2. Work continues on program revisions to meet the new professional teaching standards. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m. 
 
        Bonnie Wilson, Recorder 
 

*********************************************** 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday, February 28, 2012 
Room 2444 Buzzard Hall, 2-3:30 p.m. 

 
Agenda: 
None at this time 

http://www.eiu.edu/~eiucote

